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TEACHER WELCOME BACK TO 
SCHOOL

At Daybreak’s August 6th meeting, Keely 
Warden suggested that the club host a pop-
up event to show support for teachers as the 
school year starts amid so many uncertainties.  
Members started sharing ideas immediately, 
with the goal of using our 4:30 p.m. meeting 
on August 20th to complete the message to 
be delivered to schools opening the week of 
August 24th.

A working committee of some 13 members, 
headed by Keely, was formed to develop a solid 
plan for the club’s “Teacher Welcome Back to 
School” service project.  After determining that 
there are 33 schools in Muskingum County, it 
was decided that making a banner for each 
one would be difficult, very time-consuming, 
and expensive. Instead, it was decided to have 
8”x11” table tents printed with the image of 
Dr. Seuss along with our logo and message on 
the back, “BECAUSE WE CARE!”   There will 
be plenty of room for club members to write 
personal notes of support on the inside and 
back of the table tents.  Each school will receive 
a bag filled with candy to put in the teachers’ 
break room.  This bag will include a signed table 
tent, along with (non-religious) affirmation 
cards to be used as decided by the teachers.

Starting around 3:00 p.m. volunteers 
gathered at the Miracle League Park to organize 
a method to allow club members to come and 
sign the table tents. Thanks to the Starlight 
crew, tables and chairs were arranged to help 
in the process.  Hand sanitizer and masks were 

available to all involved.  The gift bags were 
filled and ready to go once members completed 
signing all those table tents.

All was ready for the 4:30 p.m. meeting.  
Daybreak Rotarians arrived, received instructions 
on the process, picked up a Sharpie and began 

writing their personal notes of encouragement 
on each of the 33 table tents (with much 
bantering going on, of course).

As members checked with schools to find 
the best way to deliver the bags, it became 
clear that each district had its own method 



for accepting the gifts.  Most schools will 
quarantine the bags for their required amount 
of time and then deliver them to the teachers’ 
lounges.  Each delivery volunteer will check 
with his/her assigned district to make sure the 
delivery meets with its guidelines.

After all table tents were signed and the 
bags were boxed for delivery, the dinner bell 
was sounded and club members headed to the 
concession stand for hot dogs, coney sauce, 
chips, and bottled water, served by none other 
than Bill Porter and Caribeth Legats.

True to tradition, Daybreak Rotarians 
combined work and fun to show support to 
teachers at the start of this unusual school year.



NEIGHBORING CLUBS
FOR MAKE-UP

Byesville
Stop Nine Senior Center

Tuesday 7:30 a.m.

Cambridge
Cambridge Country Club

Wednesday 12 noon

Coshocton
Coshocton Village Inn & Suites

Tuesday 12 noon

Granville
Granville Inn

Monday 12 noon

Lancaster
The Lodge in Lancaster

Monday 12 noon

Malta/McConnelsville
Chelos Pizzeria

Tuesday 12 noon

Marietta
Hotel Lafayette

Thursday 12 noon
Marietta-Morning

Marietta Country Club
Friday 7:00 a.m.

Newark
Double Tree by Hilton
Tuesday 12:00 noon

Newark-Heath
Mound Builder’s Country Club

Thursday 7:00 a.m.

Reynoldsburg/Pickerington
Wesley Ridge Retirement Center

Tuesday 12 noon

Zanesville
Bryan’s Place

Tuesday 12 noon
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Secretaries ...............Martha Smith and 
..................................... Shala Steinman
Treasurer .............................Brad Lynch
Sergeant-at-Arms .............. Tony Coury

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Doug Baker
Jamey Baker
Kelley Daspit
Jeff Moore

Grant Stubbins

GREETERS 
Please arrive by 7:00 a.m.

August 27............................ Susan Stubbins & Francine Swiger

September 3........................ Mary Swope & Alton Thompson

September 10...................... Mike Thorne & Laura Tompkins

September 17...................... Jamie Trout & Chad Tyson

September 24...................... Leah Vensil & Brian Wagner

INVOCATION
August 27............................ Grant Stubbins

September 3........................ Susan Stubbins

September 10...................... Francine Swiger

September 17...................... Mary Swope

September 24...................... Alton Thompson

UPCOMING PROGRAMS

For more information, visit: 
http://zanesvilledaybreak.org/

August 27...................................................Not your father’s auction
.................................... Lance Miller – Ed & Ben Schafer Auctioneers
September 3.................................. Andy Roberts- Land Bank update
September 10...Phil Harris-Laborer’s Local 530 (Career opportunities)
September 17.............................................................................TBA
September 24.......................... Matt Abbott – Port Authority update

This year we will plan to offer a Zoom link for all of our meetings, 
even if we are able to meet in-person. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89696956435?p896wd=ejQrZmw3V25m
UVB5RFdUMzBWK1JuZz09

Meeting ID: 896 9695 6435
Password: 3Bizgx

One tap mobile
+19294362866,,89696956435#,,,,0#,,433763# US (New York)


